# GREEN OAKS NEWSLETTER

326 Green Oaks Drive, Columbus, MS, 39705 Phone 328-3879

### Course Update

Wayne Box, Superintendent

The greens have been aerated and are coming along ok. We are still fighting the pythium blight, but we have made major progress getting rid of it. The fairways look really good, but we are having to spray some of the fairways and rough to get rid of weeds. The board has asked me to remove some more pine trees where the course grass and greens are affected. The yardage markers will be put back down in the next week. They had to be removed and modified because they were damaging the mower. We need members to continue to help with ball marks on the greens and the divots in the fairways.

#### **Tournament Committee**

The tournament schedule for this year has been modified and a new schedule is included with this newsletter. The junior tournament that was scheduled this past month was cancelled due to lack of interest.

#### **Board Report**

We had good revenue in June from operations of the club. Green fees and income from the API tournament and the Rehab at Work tournament helped our financial situation this month. Revenue streams such as these really help us keep bills paid and member dues down. Please support activities such as these as we try to keep costs under control. We are working hard on modifying the clubhouse to lower expenses where we can. Please, if you have any suggestions on the modifying the clubhouse, be sure to let the committee know.



## Membership Report

We have two new members this month! Joseph Buckeridge joined as a regular member and Evan McElrath joined as a junior member. We would like to welcome these new members to our club. We had three members to leave the club this month.

This brings our current membership level to 119 regular members and 6 junior members. Please encourage everyone you know to consider joining and supporting our club.

#### From the Club President

I would like to thank Wayne Box and Greg Matthes and their crew for their hard work and time helping us save money. And many thanks to all the members who have worked on the course, donated funds, loaned equipment, helped with air conditioner repairs, helped put down sod and so forth (the list goes on and on). Thanks to all the board members for working together: Bobby Parker, Fred Chappell, Sherry Taylor, Tate Marsh, Joey Persechino and Greg Bryant.

Play golf and have fun!

Stanley